 MINUTES OF ANNUAL PARISH MEETING OF STOURTON CAUNDLE PARISH COUNCIL
HELD ON WEDNESDAY 20TH MAY, 2015 @ 7.30P.M. IN THE VILLAGE HALL
Present: Parish Council Members C. Jones, P. Lane, R. Paull, H. Walker, 6 members of the public, District Councillor Batty-Smith, Clerk S .Harris, Tony Nye, Youth Worker
Apologies were received from O. Simon, D. Tremlett, B. Batty-Smith, P. Batstone, and Keith Murphy
Mr. Walker offered to Chair the meeting and all agreed.
Approval of 2014 minutes:
 The minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 18th May 2014 were approved having been circulated previously and published in the Caundler Magazine.
Matters Arising Therefrom:
There were no matters arising from the 2014 meeting.

Mr. Nye was invited to speak and introduced himself; he is the Area Youth Worker based in Sturminster Newton Youth Centre at the High School. There are to be improvements in the after school provision from 3 – 5p.m. with transport provided to make sure all pupils who wish to stay get the opportunity.
A new scheme called Stur Credits is being set up, using community tasks such as clearing footpaths, treating seats and noticeboards etc., to give young people an opportunity to get involved in a useful task, learning some skills and earning credits.  Credits are awarded for co-operation and working well but can be taken away for messing about and refusing to join in, the aim is for everyone to get something out of the scheme; communities get something done and young people rewarded by community appreciation and outings of their choice such as Thorpe Park or bowling based on credits earned.  No finance is involved and the scheme is self-sufficient with food, tools etc., but visits from members of the community are welcomed and encouraged.
Suggestions from the village included re-treating the noticeboards and seats and also a suggestion to clear the badly overgrown bridle path near Ramillies Farm which will be put forward.  Although the scheme does not litter pick as an activity, if there was litter along a footpath it would be collected as part of the clearing task.

The following village organisations were then invited to give a brief statement about their activities during the year:
1. Allotments and Events Committee, John Waltham
Village Allotments
2014 marked a change in the way the Allotments operated; having run most of the area as a communal operation in recent years, we reverted to a more conventional system where people had their own individual plots rather than sharing the work across the entire area. This resulted in a far more equitable distribution of the work and the fact that we all knew that everybody else would be looking at our own little plots seems to raise the standard somewhat.  The result is that we are continuing with the same system for 2015, with some slight changes of personnel.  There is a good deal of camaraderie among us all, and we enjoyed a most successful autumn party, kindly hosted by Dayrell and Lorraine Bingham.
The Events Committee
Another year has passed with very little apparent activity by the Committee, but in fact there has been a little bit of action, mainly centring around some structural changes to the way our Bank account is operated, following the resignation of Richard Miles as Treasurer and the subsequent appointment of Gerry Holdstock.  These changes have updated the signatories and the Events Committee is now ready to operate as soon as an opportunity arises.  Some discussion has been held regarding its function in the future, but basically it remains a vehicle for promoting and encouraging the community spirit that we all value so much, and to provide (when it can) some financial guarantees for anyone wishing to run events that will, in the committee’s view, achieve that end.  Anyone can become a part of the committee, and anyone can suggest ways in which we can promote community life. All ideas are welcomed.
I would like to place on record the appreciation that we all feel for Gerry’s patience and hard work in achieving the changes that we wanted done, without his patience and humour it wouldn’t have happened.
2. Footpaths from Janie Harris
As is the normal this time or year some stiles are a little overgrown.
There has been some repair work done on stiles at the bottom of Brimble Cottages over the brook.
There is still a faulty stile in the top left hand corner of the field behind Manor Farm.  This has been reported twice.  I am not aware of any other faulty stiles.
3. Garden Club Report for 2014/2015 from Howard Ffitch
[bookmark: _GoBack]All the meetings were well attended and we had a varied programme of speakers to widen our members’ knowledge and interest.
We held a plant sale in May which was extremely successful and we also helped organize the very popular Open Gardens / Then and Now weekend. Both events were blessed with good weather and high attendances.
The club visits were varied and as enlightening as possible. We visited Bembury Farm, Tumblins and Creech Grange. All were gardens of complete contrast in age, style and landscape.
In September we had a good Flower Show but with slightly fewer entries and a total lack of children's participation. To try and address this situation we have reintroduced the growing competition for adults for 2015 and have also paid for a growing competition at Bishops Caundle School where the results will be shown at this year’s flower show. 
The Garden Club supper in January was as always such a pleasure to attend after the dying down of the Christmas festivities and everyone came up trumps with such delicious food.
As part of the planned Village Hall Kitchen upgrade The Garden Club has made a considerable donation of £750 to pay for an instant water heater and the attendant labour costs. 
At our April meeting this year we revived the small scale Spring Show for members. The show and talk were well attended and the entries were very good in all categories. We shall continue this arrangement next year.
We are currently attempting to revamp membership promotional material so that every new resident to the village may be given a copy of a small brochure outlining what the club does and the range of benefits that come with membership including garden centre discounts, private garden visits, shows and lectures.
4. Homewatch from Keith Murphy
Nothing too much to report on the Homewatch front, quite quiet really and not too much crime in our area.
1) It's the time of year when people attend to their gardens and in doing that can sometimes be out of sight of their house/entrance door etc. It is always a good idea   to ensure that windows are closed and doors are also locked.  
2) Always best advice to ensure that garden sheds etc., are locked at night, also good advice to lock up even if just popping to out for a short time as the opportunist thief is very often around and that's when they strike. 
3) Never accept a quote from a door step caller for any job, it may sound cheap but can very often incur a much higher cost later. Always seek references from neighbours or friends before employing anybody.
Bill Batty-Smith warned that there had been quite a lot of thefts in the surrounding area recently.
5. Parochial Church Council from Terry Taylor
During the past year at St. Peter’s we celebrated two baptisms, three marriages and held two funerals. Festival services during the year were well supported and Dr. Graham Kings, Bishop of Sherborne, presided at our Harvest Festival in October.  As always, the church was full for the Christmas Carol service and it was lovely to have so many children taking part.
The PCC is very grateful to the many people who help in so many ways to keep St. Peter’s going.  In particular, Sue New our organist, Clive Jones our tower captain, Gay Liversidge who organises the church flowers, Chas Williams who looks after the clock, Gerry Holdstock our treasurer, Mark Paull who volunteered to clean all the church guttering and to all those who clean the church, all the brass and arrange the flowers, so too those who open and close the church each day.
We may be a fairly small congregation in St. Peter’s at our two services on the second the fourth Sundays of the month but we welcome all who come and in particular our friends from King Stag. As ever, we would live to reach out to younger families in the village, but know how bush everyone is in their lives and accept that weekends are precious.
We’ve had a very successful year as far as fundraising events go in aid of the church, organised by our fundraising subcommittee, starting with a 50/50 sale in February, then the concern by the Mill Singers, the exhibition in the church on the Gardening Club’s open gardens weekend.  The Dorset Historic Trust bike ride saw Kathy Jeanes flying the flag for St Peter’s, and then we continued the musical theme with the concert by the outstanding Magnard Ensemble.  A special mention must go to Gerry and Chris Holdstock for the work they put in to the excellent Harvest Supper, a lovely village occasion and the fifth in succession that they have arranged, plus the very successful Christmas Quiz with ploughman’s supper, masterminded again by Gerry and Chris. We thank all those who have come to support events over the year.
6. Sports Club from Gerry Holdstock.
Gerry reported around 33 members and five available sessions a week or varied activities including bowling, snooker and badminton.   The Sports club dinner has been revived.
7.  Stourton Caundle Community Ladies
Marjo Walker reported over 30 members who met on the second Tuesday of each month except August. They enjoyed a variety of activities including a wine tasting, cake decorating, a treasure hunt and a meal in Sturminster Newton.
8. Stourton Caundler Magazine
No formal report but Hedley reported that guest editors with one organiser to keep the continuity going had been working hard and the new format was appreciated.  It was hoped volunteers would keep coming forward with fresh ideas and enthusiasm.
Stourton Caundle Village Hall AGM Report 2015
1 .The new Committee introduced a Key Register and a Change Request Register.  It     agreed a policy of not reconsidering rejected change requests for 5 years (e.g. Dishwasher and Broadcast Equipment). 
2. A copy of the 1973 Hall Conveyance and Trust Deed, including Schedule 2 which provides the Terms of Reference for the Committee, was provided to all committee members. 
3. The Committee approved a new agreement with the Sports Club setting out the respective responsibilities of the Sports Club and the Village Hall Committees. 
4. Following widespread consultations with village organisations the Committee agreed an Improvement Programme and committed £4000 of existing Hall funds to: 
a. Priority 1 – the Kitchen 
b. Priority 2 – the Ladies Toilet 
c. Priority 3 – The Gents Toilet 
d. Priority 4 – A Disabled Toilet 
5. Generous donations from the Garden Club and Parish Council towards the improvement Project were very gratefully accepted.  
6. Lettings have been fairly quiet over the winter but the Sports Club makes regular use of the Hall and provides it with a steady income.  
7. The pre-audit accounts for the 14/15 year stand at: 
a. Deposit Balance: £2028 
b. Bank Balance: £5140 
c. Excess of Income over Expenditure: £1682 
8. The Committee expresses its gratitude to Marjo Walker, retiring Garden Club Representative, and Gordon Stobie, Improvements Project Manager as well as Anna Oliver, organiser of the 100 Club, for their sterling contribution throughout the year. 
9. Village Hall 100 Club 
Anna Oliver reported 242 numbers in use at £3 each which raised £1440 annually, half for the Village Hall and half for prizes.  Prizes have been re-organised to a monthly £25/£20/15.  Thanks especially to Delia for collecting, Fleur and Andrew, and to Kevin and Zena for hosting the draws at the Trooper and the whole village for their support.
10. Village Website
Gerry Holdstock reported 1573 hits last month from all round the world.  He is hoping to change the photographs on the site.
11. Welcome Club.
Paul Lane reported a membership of 48 who had enjoyed three trips; Morwellham Quay, Buckfastleigh Railway and Totnes and a boat trip around Bristol Docks and a Christmas Meal at the Virginia Ash.  A variety of speakers had attended meetings including a channel swimmer and an outstanding folk group.  A boat trip in June is coming up.
12. Parish Council Chairman’s Report.
Chairman Hedley Walker reported a number of planning applications which were considered by the Parish Council during the last twelve months, none of which led to objections from the Council, although one or two caused some discussion.  The village roads, which had been so badly resurfaced in 2013, were re-treated in the summer following complaints from residents and the Parish Council.  Although there have been some problems with this repeated work, most of the surfacing has stayed in place. Roland Skeats from Dorset Highways came along to a village meeting, organised by the Parish Council, to explain winter highway maintenance arrangements, but also to field questions about general highway matters.  At the same meeting the issue of dog waste bins in the village was discussed.  There had been some support for more bins to supplement the one at Brimbles but, following guidance from the Dorset Waste Partnership that all such bins are to be removed throughout the county, it was decided instead to ask for the existing damaged bin to be removed.
Following concerns about excessive parking at Brimbles, the Parish Council wrote to the housing association asking it to demolish the garage blocks to secure more off-road parking.  The Clerk provided an article to the Caundler magazine, explaining the role of the Parish Council in the village, which we all hope was helpful.
As always, the major part of the Parish Council’s budget is used to pay for grass cutting, but it was necessary this year to buy a new computer for the Clerk.  A small increase in the precept for 2015-2016 was agreed to ensure a reasonable fund will be maintained.
Finally, I would like to offer my thanks to the clerk, Sue Harris, for all her hard work and to the members of the Council for their support and enthusiasm.  I would like to offer a special thanks to Alban Harris, who has decided not to stand for the Parish Council this year due to pressure of work. Not only has Alban served the Parish Council for many years now, as a member and as a Chairman and Vice-Chairman, but he has willingly provided practical support to the village – not least in re-opening Cat Lane and Christmas before last when a fallen tree entirely blocked the road for three days.
Any other business:
Anna Oliver wanted to thank Paul and Delia for the way the play area is kept so beautifully, there is never any litter or dog mess.  Hedley said he would like to second that and added that Paul had also painted and repaired a lot of the equipment.
Clive reminded everyone there is a vacancy on the Parish Council due to Alban’s resignation.
The meeting closed at 8.27p.m.
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